## Transportation Committee Agenda 2395 University Ave. W. Suite 300 E St. Paul, MN 55114 6:30-8:30pm

6:30 pm	Introductions. Approve minutes & agenda.	Introductions
6:40 pm	Introduce new intern: Jeff	Introductions
6:45 pm	Pedestrian/School Crossing Safety (Betty)	Update
7:00 pm	Blue Cross Active Places Demonstration Projects (John Mark)	Update & Discussion
7:20 pm	Designated pedestrian crossing at Gordon and Raymond	Update & Discussion
7:35 pm	Lower speed limits in SAP (Pat)	Update & Discussion
7:55 pm	Confirm 2016 Goals	Discussion
8:20 pm	Other updates/agenda items	Discussion
8:30 pm	Adjourn	

## Transportation Committee Minutes January 4, 2015 7:08-7:50pm

In Attendance: Brian Longley, Daniel Sarasti, Pat Thompson, Betty Wheeler, Les Everett, John

Mark Lucas

Staff: Cailin Rogers

Introductions & approve agenda/minutes	Pat moved to accept the minutes. Les seconded. Unanimous approval. Pat moved to accept the agenda. Les seconded. Unanimous approval
Pedestrian/school crossing safety update John Mark Lucas	The SAP Elementary School is working with the City. The Safe Routes to School person (trained nationally) is working with them on Raymond Ave. Phase III. Ultimately, it is difficult to pick which crossing will work best there. The Committee members wondered about school zone speed limits in the area. There is a steering committee formed for the pedestrian enforcement campaign. Both Betty and John Mark serve on that campaign. There's \$25K in funding plus money that the City has given. We can choose up to three spots in our neighborhood to put on the list. We will discuss that at the next meeting. We will

	also need volunteers to cross to help with enforcement that day.
	also freed volunteers to cross to freip with emorgement that day.
Grand Round Open House review of draft design guidelines Brian Longley	The Grand Round Open House will happen on Tuesday, January 19 from 6:00-8:00pm at Arlington Hills Community Center.
Letter of Support for Raymond Ave.	Les moved to pass the letter. Pat seconded. It passed unanimously.  We will follow up on the Valentine Ave. letter to Stark before next month.
2016 Transportation Committee goal setting	<ol> <li>Begin planning for the Como Ave. reconstruction.         <ul> <li>a. Transportation expo in the fall in South St.</li></ul></li></ol>
Community Concern	Scott Jensen, a representative from St. Anthony Greens Town Homes came to the committee to discuss a short cut that has developed through private property as people cut through from the Green Line. He suggested that we take action on getting a new sidewalk in that area for pedestrian safety and to decrease trespassing.  John Mark moved to contact Al Czai (from sidewalk infill) regarding a new pedestrian route.  Betty seconded. It passed unanimously.  Scott Jensen will send Cailin his presentation from the meeting.
Staff updates	Les suggested that staff look into bike parking for the new location.
Adjourn	Adjourn